
 
 

 
Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: Finance     Analyst:   Jim Martin 
ECAF:    2022-0309 
Proposal:  Mot. 22-141     Date:    April 6, 2022 
 
Consideration:  
Authorizing the County Executive to sign a Consultant Services Agreement for 
investigation of Aqueous Film Forming Foam (AFFF) releases at Paine Field Airport. 
 
Background   
Snohomish County Airport has determined the need for consultant services to investigate 
prior Aqueous Film Forming Foam (AFFF) releases at the former Fire Pit and former 
BFGoodrich Hangar 3.  Paine Field has selected Shannon & Wilson from the Public Works 
On-Call list to perform those services.  Scope of services include site investigation and 
reporting, legal support, grant application support, and project management, coordination, 
and administration.  Term of the agreement is through December 31, 2023, with a not to 
exceed amount of $199,144.48, with $180,000 projected to be used in 2022 and the 
remainder used in 2023.  There is sufficient authority within the 2022 Council adopted 
budget for these expenses. 
Current Proposal  
This motion authorizes the County Executive to sign the Consultant Services Agreement 
with Shannon & Wilson, not to exceed $199,144.48. 
Duration:  Through January 31, 2023 
Fiscal Implications: Not to exceed $199,144.48 
2022 Budget:  Yes 
Future Budget Impacts:  $180,000 in 2022, remainder in 2023.  
Handling:  Normal 
Approved-as-to-form:  Yes. 
Risk Management:  Yes. 
Executive Recommendation:  APPROVE.   
Attachments:  See ECAF packet.   
Amendments:  NONE.  
  
Request:  Move to GLS on April 20th for consideration.   


